


Hampshire Carers Partnership
Carers Sub Group
Date:		Monday 17th October 2022
Time:		10.00 – 12.00
Method:	Zoom

Present   14

Apologies     17


Administration Note: to access any new Zoom meeting you need to find the meeting invitation for that day and click on the link. Old links do not work.

	1.
	Welcome and apologies – this meeting was also attended by members of the Carers LD Working Group, to hear the presentations on the AHC Strategy Refresh and Marker Position Statements. 

	


	2.
	Presentation: AHC Strategy Refresh – EG: See Appendix 1.



ACTION 2.1: EG will confirm if the survey can be circulated to members of the public, rather than just group members. EG will check with PM.
 
In November/December the Learning and Development (L&D) Task and Finish Group (TFG) will look at all the feedback from the survey and this will be reported to PA. EG asked if this group could nominate an individual to sit on the L&D TFG. 
ACTION 2.2: Please contact JH if you would like to be nominated. 

	






EG



Carers

	3.
	Market Position Statements – JN: See Appendix 2.

	

	
4.
	Actions and updates from previous meetings – unless noted below actions have been achieved. 
· Re: letter re financial contribution increase: SE did phone CART but no one has got back to her. AM has also spoken to JH and they need to be reviewed individually at reviews, but SE reported that reviews are not being done either. 
· PH has now received his first payment of £66 per month which is the first instalment of government help which everyone is receiving towards their utility bills. The method of payment to families/individuals is dependent on which utility provider you have; some are paying it into the bank account and others are showing it as a credit on your bill, so there is no consistency. The news today is that the Chancellor is re-looking at the whole package. More information can be found here: 
Help for Households - Get government cost of living support
· Carers Expenses Claims: please can carers submit monthly expenses claims. 
· Re: Lynda will discuss the issues raised by MW re Shared Lives “house rules” with HB from Shared Lives – not achieved – ACTION 4.1: JH to ask Lynda if she has an update. 
· Re: Carers Together is offering free training courses again: will probably be January 2023
· ACTION 4.2: JH to prompt AM to circulate initial feedback from CQC, following their recent inspection of AHC.
· Re: Enham: DH confirmed that Enham have merged with Aster Housing Association.  
Q: Does this merger change the contract AHC have with Enham, for managed accounts? It was reflected that this should provide an ideal opportunity for AHC to challenge extending the contract further
· JS reported that she is not sure what happened at the last DP Board meeting as she couldn't attend but she is aware that 3 people from Enham did attend.
ACTION 4.3: JS to ask Alice from AHC if she has an update. 
· PH is waiting for further feedback from his son's care manager about financial support for his son's holiday.
	















JH




JH











JS



	5.
	Feedback from TFGs:

Carers Breaks and Respite – SE: SE has written a summary report and made 9 recommendations, which she shared with the group. The report has not yet been circulated but members did agree with the report. 




Carers Assessment – Anne: now closing this group; the actions from this group, and the other task TFGs, which are also being wound down, will go into the new Joint Working Group. 

KTN will be the AHC link for carers. 
ACTION 5.1: JH will put all the reports together and circulate

GP Registration – MW: MW is in the process of writing his summary report. He reflected that progress could be challenging as health is undergoing so many changes. 

A discussion was held with reference to CQC inspecting ICSs in future, but it is unclear yet how this will work. What will be the key questions? How to tease out what the ICS is doing. 

AM reported that there is a very interesting document on the Hampshire and Isle of Wight ICB website about community involvement approach, 
2022 – 2023.  

https://www.hantsiowhealthandcare.org.uk/application/files/7516/5876/2653/HIOW_ICS_Community_Involvement_Approach_v6.pdf 

....and HCC’s equivalent... 
https://documents.hants.gov.uk/planning-strategic/HampshireStatementofCommunityInvolvementAdoptedNovember2017.pdf 
 
 
	














JH


	6.
	Carers LD Working Group – DH:
· DH reported that he has now set up a Facebook group for carer members. This is a closed group, so DH will filter members to ensure that at all members are unpaid carers; currently there are 63 members.
· DH has been asking for feedback from carers on AHC’s response to stage one complaints. 

	

	7.0
	Carers Strategy and Charter Review – AM: 
· ACTION 7.1 Further dates will be set for the Carers Strategy and Charter review TFG. Now that the TFGs are winding down we should be able to fit in these dates. 

	
AM/
JH

	8.0
	New information:
· JH reported that, with reference to a previous question she had about how secure it is to send confidential information in emails to health, she has now learnt that you need to use an “egress account;” SW was able to confirm this. 
	



	9.0
	AOB: None
	

	
	Date of next meeting: Monday 5th December, 2.00 – 4.00pm
	

	
	See below for Action Summary
	



HCP Carers Sub Group - Action Summary
	No.
	
	Actions and updates from previous meeting on 27th June 2022

	

	1
	4.1
	Re: Lynda will discuss the issues raised by MW re Shared Lives “house rules” with Helen Bradshaw, from Shared Lives – not achieved
JH to ask Lynda if she has an update. 

	JH

	2
	4.2
	JH to prompt AM to circulate initial feedback from CQC, following their recent inspection of AHC.
	JH

	3
	4.3
	JS to ask Alice from AHC if she has an update on the Direct Payment Board meeting. 
	JS

	
	
	Actions and updates from meeting on 17th October 2022

	

	4
	2.1
	EG will confirm if the survey can be circulated to members of the public, rather than just group members. EG will check with PM.
	EG

	5
	2.2
	EG asked if the group could nominate an individual to sit on the L&D TFG. 
Please contact JH if you would like to be nominated. 
	Carers

	6
	5.1
	Re TFGs: JH will put all the reports together and circulate
	JH

	7
	7.1
	Further dates will be set for the Carers Strategy and Charter review TFG. Now that the TFGs are winding down we should be able to fit in these dates. 
	AM/
JH
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Report and Recommendations from the Carers Break and Respite Task and Finish Group 16 10 22


Report


The Carers Break and Respite Task and Finish Group (the Group) looked into how carers access information about respite in all its’ forms. A researcher did some mystery shopping and looked at how easy Connect to Support was to navigate. The report made depressing reading. Connect to Support was deemed to be far too complicated when trying to find specific information. Derbyshire was used as a comparison site where the same search criteria was used and with only one click relevant information and a helpline all came up. On a positive note, as a result of reporting these concerns to AHC, a member of staff attended one of our Group meetings, and was able to very speedily make some fundamental changes, which will help carers navigate the system. 


We talked about Transition and asked how carers are informed of what they are entitled to at this stage.


We looked at how Shared Lives carers were being recruited and advised on wording for new advertisements. We questioned why advertisements were not visible in the community and why, even on HCC stands at large events, such as the New Forest Show, Shared Lives was not represented. Reports on the numbers of Shared Lives carers working in Hampshire were provided but it was clear from the figures that there was a shortage of respite Shared Lives carers as opposed to Shared Lives carers who had service users living with them long term. This was of concern. We asked why Shared Lives carers are still not being paid on time and why they have not had a cost of living wage increase. We also queried why emails and ‘phone calls are not being replied to when service users representatives try to get hold of Shared Lives staff.

We had a report on the second transition project and updates on the Restraint Reduction Network.

We were given a presentation on the new Living Well Hub in Romsey which offers breaks for anyone with support needs. 

We had reports on how other respite centres are being improved with new bathrooms, kitchens, etc and how recruitment for staff is going. Questions were raised about the issue of carers only being given very short notice, sometimes as little as a week, before a respite break was due to start.

We had reports on support groups for carers in different parts of the county. These are important for sharing information about services available in different areas. Carers often find out more from talking to other carers who live locally.


The question of how carers purchase extra respite for longer holidays was asked. We were told that this was being trialled, but no details have been provided.


We talked about Carers Assessments and how these should be done effectively, as this is often the way carers first get respite offered to them.

We talked about crisis care and the lack of urgency that HCC seem to attach to this. Carers need a back up plan but some carers have been waiting for years and still do not have one.

The Group was introduced to the new concept of the Restraint Reduction Network, and their work in being able to understand where restraint has and is, occurring, and how this can be reduced and lessons learnt. The Network is also providing debriefing sessions for carers, cared for people, families, staff – anyone who has been affected by their experiences – and is currently recruiting “experts by experience” to promote this work and aid training. 


The Group has raised a range of issues and ideas over the last year which has led to some changes and improvement.   Clearly there are a number of issues which remain outstanding, but these have been included in our recommendations for the next stage of work. 


The Group membership did include some key managers from AHC and Health and their presence was very valuable.  This regular face to face contact was very helpful in communicating the concerns of carers, and showed the real benefit of working in coproduction. 

RECOMMENDATIONS.

1. Connect to Support Hampshire needs to be made much more user friendly, linking immediately with area appropriate information and a helpline.

2. Carers need to be provided with a booklet before transition happens, informing them of their rights and what is available in terms of day services and other support services.


3. Shared Lives recruitment needs to be given greater priority, particularly in relation to respite care. Shared Lives carers need to be given greater respect, paid on time and have their queries answered in a timely and professional manner. Shared lives users must have at least an annual review. Telephone calls and emails need to be responded to. 

4. Carers across Hampshire need to know what respite services are available for them to use. A mailshot or newsletter is needed so all carers know about respite such as the new Living Well Hub in Romsey. If advertising does not take place, these services will close through lack of use.


5. Carers need to be treated with respect and dates for respite given in plenty of time so that holidays can be planned.


6. Carers Support Groups need to be advertised so that all carers feel supported and can gain local information. These are even more important now that the LIGS have closed.


7. Carers need to know the process for buying extra respite, either using direct payments or from private sources. Carers need to feel they can have that special holiday if they want to and this will give them the flexibility to do so.

8. Carers Assessments need to be more transparent. Carers should be offered separate assessments from the person they care for. They need to know in advance what information will be needed so a copy of the Carers Assessment form and/or Carers Needs Checker should be sent to them weeks before the assessment date. Carers need to know how their respite entitlement is calculated. It should not be a postcode lottery but based on need. Older carers should receive more respite as they get older.


9. Crisis Care needs to be discussed and a plan put in place. This is a priority, particularly for service users who live with aging parents.
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